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AUGUST 2022 

Hello Lions, 

 

This past week our Multiple District celebrated 100 years of Lionism in Delaware, 

Maryland, & Washington DC.  It was a fabulous event that was coordinated by PCC 

John Lawrence with help from a great committee that included PDG Kenny Vincent 

and IPDG David Mitchell who helped with the registrations! International President 

Brian Sheehan and his wife Lori visited our multiple and spent the weekend inspiring, 

motivating, and energizing all of the Lions in attendance.   Our district was well 

represented attendance wise.  The weekend was filled with fun, fellowship, great 

music, and service.   We helped host a Unified Games event with the Special Olympics 

at Towson University and had multiple Delaware Lions playing Bocce Ball alongside 

16 Delaware Leos that travelled up in a bus from Wilmington for the day! 

International President Brian Sheehan took the time to personally thank the 

Edgemoor Leo club president Leo Keenan for helping to organize his club's 

attendance at the event. All who gathered together for the event enjoyed and 

appreciated the focus on the importance of inclusion and helping to empower the 

Special Olympics Athletes.  The Saturday event featured music by the Fabulous 

Hubcaps and Lions danced all night long to the sounds of the 50s, 60s, and 70s!  As 

a part of the centennial, there were historical displays that include a wonderful hand 

stitched map of Delaware that displayed all the clubs that were active in our state 

almost 30 years ago.   

 

At the event, two Delaware Lions were recognized by International President Brian 

Sheehan for their extraordinary service.  As District Governor, I was given the 

opportunity to nominate them for the fourth highest award in all of Lionism, the 

presidential certificate. 
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   DG MESSAGE  -  CONTINUED 

While I wish I was able to recognize every single Lion who goes above and beyond the call of duty in this 

state, I appreciated the chance to be able to have the service of Delaware Lions honored at the 100th 

anniversary.  Due to the circumstances of the event, I was not able to publicly convey the reasons why 

they were being honored, so I want to take a moment to highlight the work that they have done here in 

this column. 

 

Presidential Certificates were awarded to PCC Clyde Bragg and PDG Robert "Bob" Jones.    

 

PCC Clyde's work leading the Delaware Lion Sight team throughout the pandemic has ensured that 

eyeglasses are being recycled and shipped to those in need in third world countries even in the midst of a 

global lockdown, and his role as the "un-official" tail twister for District 22-D has been exemplary.  He has 

helped raise significant funds for the DLF and other foundations with his fun and engaging 50/50 raffles.   

 

PDG Robert "Bob" Jones been an excellent champion of the Leader Dog program for both District 22-D 

and our MD.  Time after time he manages to put together incredible events with inspirational speakers 

and has ensured that Delaware Lions know and love the Leader Dog program.  He has also been very 

active in leading trainings for our officers and new Lion club members throughout our state.  With the help 

of his wife PDG Cheryl, he has also been a key component of providing the technical and audio assistance 

to more events than I can count.   

 

If you see either PCC Clyde or PDG Bob at an upcoming event, make sure to congratulate and thank them 

for the great work they do as Delaware Lions! 

 

With the celebration of 100 years of history concluded, it is time that we turn our eyes and our efforts to 

the future.  How will we, as Delaware Lions, ensure that there are people celebrating 200 years of service 

long after we are gone?  What steps are we taking to make sure that we are revitalizing our clubs, 

recruiting new members, adopting new service projects, and finding new and innovative ways to raise 

funds in our community?  The challenge of preserving our legacy while at the same time creating new 

opportunities for service is not an easy one but I believe we are up to the task. In the next month we are 

conducting a revitalization recruitment drive for the Middletown Lions club, working on re-establishing a 

downtown Wilmington Lions club, and I will be beginning my visitations throughout the state.  I look 

forward to seeing you all in person very soon. 

 

Yours in Lionism, 

 

Lion Daniel Marney Elkins (DG)    
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DG MESSAGE—CONTINUED 

   IP  President Biran Sheehan with  LEO Keenan  

Hand stitched map of 

Delaware that displayed 

all the clubs that were 

active in our state almost 

30 years ago.   

Current COG with IP Brian  
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VDG TOMMY LU’S MESSAGE 

Together We Can...Grow Our Service  

 

 

 

Hello, Lions of 22-D: 

What an exciting event of Banner Transfer! I saw so many Lions  

moving and shaking their lovely Lion body along with the rhythm of the 

drumbeat.  PID Ted parade in just like a band leader. A great turnout  

marked a  great start of this Lion year. DG Daniel once again made us  

excited to serve and young again! 

August is another busy month for planning activities. By the time this 

 bulletin is published, I hope everyone has received DG Daniel’s 

 courageous initiative canvasing a new club in the Middletown area. 

 There have been several new club development online meetings 

 and I hope club membership chairs, club presidents, and all  

interested Lions can make it to the Middletown on August  

19. 20, 21, 22 to participate and practice on new club and membership recruitment. I know I can make 
presentations in the classrooms or at conferences, but I am not good at approaching people and ask for 
things. This would be a good opportunity for me to “break” my barrier to talk to people. 

There are many foundations/organizations within Lions that we support. Since I have a page in the 
bulletin, I would like to take this advantage to refresh them. This can be viewed as either new member 
orientation or member retention (why do we join). The first one I would like to mention is Lions Vision 
Research Foundation (LVRF). I would like to thank PDG John Shwed for his help and guidance. 

 

LVRF (Lions Vision Research Foundation) (http://www.lionsvision.org/ ) 
The LVRF mission is to support the Wilmer Eye Institute at Johns Hopkins in the areas of LOW VISION 
to include clinical services education research. 
 
Low vision is defined as visual acuity of 20/50 or worse in the better eye while wearing glasses or 
contact lenses and/or blind spots or loss of peripheral vision that interferes with the performance of 
everyday activities. 
 
Lions Low Vision Rehabilitation Center 
Through the Lions Vision Center (LVC), the Lions Vision Research Foundation and Wilmer are 
committed to supporting low vision research and rehabilitation to minimize the disability caused by low 
vision and blindness. The Center's professional staff includes physicians, optometrists, research 
scientists, rehabilitation therapists, and ophthalmic technicians. Together they have created a low vision 
rehabilitation program that has become a model for clinics elsewhere. 

 
  Continued on page 5 
 
 

 

http://www.lionsvision.org/
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   VDG TOMMY LU’S MESSAGE  -  CONTINUED 

 

The LVC has three integrated missions: research and development, education, and patient care in 
low vision (uncorrectable vision loss). All three missions brought to bear on the search for an 
understanding of the causes of low vision, better management of patients, and, ultimately, effective 
treatments. 
 
What the Center Offers: 
At the Low Vision Rehabilitative Service, a multidisciplinary team of doctors and rehabilitative 
specialists works closely with the patient, family, friends, and the referring doctor to assist an 
individual in regaining function lost by visual impairment. This typically includes addressing vision 
issues such as diabetic retinopathy, glaucoma, and macular degeneration, which cause problems 
with reading, driving and activities of daily living. 
 
Major fundraiser events: 
Aim for Sight – a fun sporting clays shooting event for LVRF. One is offered in the eastern shore at 
the Schrader’s Outdoors, 16090 Oakland Rd., Henderson, MD on 10/15/2022 and the other one is 
offered in the western shore at the Maryberry Road Shooters, 2555 Mayberry Rd., Westminster, MD 
on 9/24/2022 

Challenge grant for Endowment Fund Fellowship at the Wilmer Eye Institute. Our very own Pike 
Creek – Green Hills Lions Club has challenged MD 22 clubs to match dollar for dollar contribution to 
a maximum of $30,000. The challenge period is between 9/1/2022 and 12/1/2022. In addition, if 90% 
of the clubs contribute at least $50 to LVRF, the Pike Creek – Green Hills Lions Club will donate 
additional $1,000 to the district. 

Vision Days 

Each club can make contributions to LVRF anytime. All gifts should be sent to: LVRF, Inc. PO Box 
1714, Baltimore, MD 21203-1714 

Awards and Recognitions (July 1 through June 30 for each Lion Year): 
Lions Vision Day Patch – for participating Vision Day clubs 
120 Club Lapel Pin – a donation of $120 or more 
Knights of the Blind Pyramid (can accrue for up to five years) – a donation of $1,000 or more 
Arnall Patz Fellowship (and Progressive Arnall Patz Fellowship) (can accrue for up to five years) – a 
donation at the level of $2,500 or more 
Endowment Board – for contributions of $5,000 or more 

$5,000 – Contributor 
$10,000 – Sponsor 
$25,000 – Supporter 
$50,000 – Associate 
$100,000 - Benefactor 

 

Yours in Lionism, 
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       DISTRICT EVENTS 

 Cabinet Meetings 
1st Cabinet Meeting            August 7, 2022 

2nd Cabinet Meeting November 21, 2022 

3rd Cabinet Meeting January 29, 2023 

4th Cabinet Meeting  May 9, 2023 

 

 

 

           District Socials 
22W   October 1, 2022 

22D   December 3, 2022 

22C   TBD 

22B   TBD 

22A   No Social  

District 22-D Events 
PSTM Dinner       August 30, 2022 

2nd Cabinet Meeting      November 21, 2022 

Governor’s Ball (22-D Social)     December 3, 2022 

3rd Cabinet Meeting      January 29, 2023 

Polar Plunge        February 5, 2023 

DLF Breakfast       February 11, 2023 

Mid-Winter Social       March 4, 2023 

MD22 Convention       April 20-23, 2023 

4th Cabinet Meeting       May 9, 2023 

   

 

Other Events—2022-2023 
LEBDV Golf Tournament      August 29, 2022 

USA/Canada Forum      September 15-17, 2022 

Memorial Day Parade—Wash DC     May 29, 2023 

International Convention—Boston     July 7-11, 2023   

Editor’s Note—  When dates are received for events not listed here they will be added. 
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     DISTRICT  VISITATIONS  
 August 20, 2022   Middletown (Old Tyme Peach Festival) Confirmed 

 September 13, 2022  Millsboro      

 September 20, 2022  Bellefonte     Confirmed 

 September 21, 2022  Capitol City     Confirmed 

 September 22, 2022  Milford     Confirmed 

 September 26, 2022  Camden-Wyoming    Confirmed 

 September 28, 2022  Claymont     Confirmed 

 October 3, 2022   Talleyville-Naamans   Confirmed 

 October 3, 2022   Brookside     Confirmed 

 October 5, 2022   Lord Baltimore    Confirmed 

 October 6, 2022   Wilmington Gateway  

      Wilmington Manor 

   October 10, 2022      Harrington 

        Greenwood 

 October 12, 2022   Lewes  

 October 17, 2022   Dover 

 October 18, 2022   Glasgow 

 November 3, 2022   Bridgeville     Confirmed 

 November 7, 2022   Fenwick Island 

 November 7, 2022   Pike Creek-Green Hills   Confirmed 

 November 9, 2022   Rehoboth Beach    Confirmed 

 November 10, 2022   Delmar  

      Laurel 

 November 14, 2022   Milton 

 November 15, 2022   Newark 

 November 16, 2022   Clayton     Confirmed 

 November 17, 2022   Dewey Beach 

 November 28, 2022   New Castle Hundred 

      Delaware City 

 January 16, 2023   Frederica Spring Creek   Confirmed 

 February 20, 2023   Seaford 

 

 

  

     

Editors Note 

 

Once a visitation is confirmed this listing will be updated. 
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          DISTRICT NEWS 

        Cabinet & Zone Chairs 

  

District Governor 
DG Daniel Elkins 
1012 Grandview Ave 
Bellefonte, DE  19809 
C -304-544-3714 
Email: delkins@bellevuecc.org 
 
Vice District Governor 
VDG Hseuh-Ming (Tommy) Lu 
123 Halloween Run 
Newark, DE  19702 
C: 302-562-6328 
H: 302-738-6268 
Email: tommylu@gmail.com 
 

 

Cabinet Secretary 
Lion Rev. Dr. Heather Murray Elkins  
(Lion Rev. Dr. William Wesley Elkins) 
Bellefonte Lions Club 
1012 Grandview Ave 
Bellefonte, DE  19809 
C: (973) 886-1723 
Email: hmelkins@icloud.com 
 
 

Cabinet Treasurer 
Lion Regina Daniels 
(PDG Robert Daniels) 
Clayton Lions Club 
175 Oak Hill School Rd 
Townsend, DE 19734 
H: (302) 653-9770 
C: (302) 547-1212 
Email: ctgdaniels@gmail.com 
 
Administrative Assistant 
Lion Jessica Graham 
(DG Lion Daniel M. Elkins) 
Bellefonte Lions Club 
1012 Grandview Ave 
Bellefonte, DE  19809 
Cell: (304) 962-2435 
Email: jgraham@bellevuecc.org 

Region 1 New Castle County 
 
Region 1 Zone 1 Chairperson 
LION HAYAT N. OMAR-HUBERT 
(Frank) 
Bellefonte Lions Club 
1010 Foulk Rd 
Wilmington, DE  19803 
C: (302) 290-5885 
Email: hayatnoh1010@gmail.com 
 
Region 1 Zone 2 Chairperson 
LION TOMMY LU  
Glasgow Lions Club  
123 Halloween Run  
Newark, DE 19702  
C (302) 562-6328  
H (302) 738-6268  
Email: tommylu1999@gmail.com 
 
Region 2 Kent County 
 
Region 2 Zone 1 Chairperson 
LION DR. ESOSA M. IRIOWEN 
Dover Lions Club 
PO Box 288 
Dover, DE  19903 
H: (302) 252-5626 
Email: xse.iriowen@yahoo.com 
 
Region 2 Zone 2 Chairperson 
LION GARY W. PIPPIN 
(Lion Lisa) 
Camden-Wyoming Lions Club 
107 W. Sheldrake Circle 
Dover, DE  19904 
C: (302) 359-3602 
Email: 4acesrwild@gmail.com 
 
Region 3 Sussex County 

 

Region 3 Zone 1 Chairperson 

LION TOM FOSTER 

(Louise)  

Rehoboth Beach Lions Club 

16835 Black Marlin Circle 

Lewes, DE  19958 

H:  (302) 644-6652 

C: (301) 257-5706 

Email: tomfoster@comcast.net 

 

Region 3 Zone 2 Chairperson 

LION DR. GALEN S. QUEEN 

(Lion Jilllian) 

Laurel Lions Club 

7914 Holly Branch Dr 

Laurel, DE  19956 

C: 302-875-9178 

Email: christtheanchorministries@gmail.com 

 
 
 

mailto:hmelkins@icloud.com
mailto:ctgdaniels@gmail.com
mailto:jgraham@bellevuecc.org
mailto:hayatnoh1010@gmail.com
mailto:xse.iriowen@yahoo.com
mailto:4acesrwild@gmail.com
mailto:christtheanchorministries@gmail.com
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       NEW MEMBERS     

New Member   Sponsor          Club 

Aisha Bang    Kendall Chew   Bellefonte Lions Club 

Isabella Buchsner   Daniel Elkins    Bellefonte Lions Club 

E. Shawn Cooper   Daniel Elkins    Bellefonte Lions Club 

Eric Defeo    Scott Michels    Bellefonte Lions Club 

Mary Defeo    Scott Michels    Bellefonte Lions Club 

Joshua Hollingsworth  Daniel Elkins    Bellefonte Lions Club 

Rebecca Klug   Daniel Elkins    Bellefonte Lions Club 

Justin Boyce    M Charles Taylor   Harrington Lions Club 

Editor’s Note 

Please note names for new members and obituaries are taken from what has been reported to LCI.  If you 
don’t see a member of your club reported here that mean it has not been reported to LCI yet and it will 
appear on this page when it is reported. 
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       OBITUTARIES  

Editor’s Note 

Please note names for new members and obituaries are taken from what has been reported to LCI.  If you 
don’t see a member of your club reported here that mean it has not been reported to LCI yet and it will 
appear on this page when it is reported. 

 

 

Philip B. White, a member of the Fenwick Island Lions Club was dropped as of October 1, 2021 with that 
being the date he passed away as reported to LCI.  He had been a member of the Fenwick Island Lions 
Club since October 24, 2016.  

EDITORS NOTE 

 

The deadline for the District Bulletin is the 15th of the month. 

 

This is your Bulletin!!!    Please send in your Club Happenings, Public Relations articles 
and any Fundraisers you might be planning.   

The email address is begailkrebs@gmail.com  

 

Should you have any questions, comments or suggestions please do not hesitate to 
contact me at the above email.  

 

Please send your submissions in Word whenever possible and photos as 
attachments. Please do not send items, like pictures and flyers, that are part of an 
email. They need to be sent as an attachment!!!! Please do not sent webpages as 
part of an email.  
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          DISTRICT NEWS 
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 13 
Together We Can...Grow Our Service  

 

 

         DISTRICT NEWS 
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        DISTRICT NEWS 
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       DISTRICT  NEWS 

 

 

                                              FOR SALE 
                                 The Bridgeville Lions Club has following equipment for sale:  

                           1...Dean #442 Propane Gas Fryer...never used...............$ 400.00  

                           2...Stainless Steel 4' x 30" Exhaust Hood...never used....$ 650.00  

                           3...Generac 8000 Watt Generator.......................................$ 400.00  

 

very nice equipment for fund raiser events  

 

Contact Lion Eddy Parker 302-236-0089  

              The Murderkill Lions Club is disposing of our medical          
equipment. If there are any clubs that are interested in this 

equipment please contact Lion Telfor Rager at 302-242-9171.  

 His email address is tfrde@aol.com.  

                          Lion Glenn Nutter 

                       MKLC Secretary                    

LEADER DOG TOUR 
 

The Leader Dog Tour has been cancelled.  We hope to schedule at a better time since covid has hit 
the District and those who worked at the state fair. 

 

Lion Delores 
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T H E  2 0 2 2 - 2 0 2 3  C O N T E S T  

Lead with Compassion 
Children know how powerful compassion can be. They ’re often able to 

express this feeling more openly than adults. This year, we invite young 

people to explore and visually express the peaceful future that compassionate leadership brings.  
 

The Peace Poster Contest is well on its way. Kits are available from Lions Club International 

and can be purchased until 

October 1st. 

 

The Theme this year is “Lead with Compassion”. Clubs can invite youth ages 11-13 as of 

November 15th  

to share their thoughts on Compassion.  

A kit for each participant is needed and on November 8th one selection from each club will 

be sent to the Chairperson of the Contest.  

PCS Helen Friend- info in the Roster Book                                                                             

Geraldine Cochran- Info in the Roster Book. 

We look forward to collecting Posters from each club. 
 
 

Peace Poster Contest Current Winners   2022 Winning Poster 
https://www.lionsclubs.org › peace-poster-winners 
 

 
 
Sponsored by. Harbin Ai Qin Hai Lions Club. 2021-22 Merit Award Winner. 
Jack OBrien 13 years old. New Mexico, USA. Sponsored by. Sandia 
Mountain Lions 

 

 

 Helen Friend  Chairperson-       
wmlc1943@gmail.com                                                                         
Geraldine  Cochran- gpgpurnell@aol.Com  

 

       DISTRICT  NEWS 

                                 Peace Poster 

%0b%0dPeace%20Poster%20Contest%20Current%20Winners%20%20%202022%20Winning%20Poster%0dhttps:/www.lionsclubs.org ›%20peace-poster-winners%0d
%0b%0dPeace%20Poster%20Contest%20Current%20Winners%20%20%202022%20Winning%20Poster%0dhttps:/www.lionsclubs.org ›%20peace-poster-winners%0d
%0b%0dPeace%20Poster%20Contest%20Current%20Winners%20%20%202022%20Winning%20Poster%0dhttps:/www.lionsclubs.org ›%20peace-poster-winners%0d
%0b%0dPeace%20Poster%20Contest%20Current%20Winners%20%20%202022%20Winning%20Poster%0dhttps:/www.lionsclubs.org ›%20peace-poster-winners%0d
mailto:wmlc1943@gmail.com
mailto:gpgpurnell@aol.Com
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Delaware Lions Sight Team 

Eyeglass Sorting Procedure 
 

1. Collect eye glasses from collection points in your club’s service area. 

2. Sort out all hard eyeglass cases. These are not needed. Place soft cases in a separate box. 

3. Sort out all individual lenses and discard. 

4. Sort out all broken frames and frames with one missing lens and discard them. 

5. Sort frames without both lenses into a separate container. Mark container: Frames Only. 

6. Separate glasses that appear to be children’s frames and place in a separate container. Mark the container: Small 

frames. 

7. Sunglasses and clip ons are  NOT  to be included with the glasses that are to be sent to the prison! This is per the 

Sussex Correctional Institute staff. Separate sunglasses in a box; do not include with other glasses. Discard clip ons. 

8. Any glasses that appear to be gold plated or gold filled, inspect for engraving on the inside of the bridge and ear 

pieces.  ex.  COC 1/10-12K GF. Place these frames in a separate container and label as Gold Frames. These can be 

recycled for the gold. 

Count and place glasses in a sturdy card board box. 

DO NOT PLACE IN PLASTIC BAGS. Boxes only, please! 

10. Record the number of glasses inside each box and identify the name of Lions Club. 

 Contact DLST Chairman for coordination of getting glasses delivered to storage unit, currently located in Milton, 

Delaware. Chairman’s number will be listed in District Roster Book. Glasses will be taken to Georgetown for neutralizing 

by the prisoners at Sussex Correctional Center. 

       DISTRICT  NEWS 



 

 18 
Together We Can...Grow Our Service  

 

  LIONS CLUBS INTERNATIONAL FOUNDATION 
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  LIONS  EYE BANK OF  DELAWARE VALLEY 

Lions Eye Bank News 
August 2022 

 
 

The 65th Anniversary of the founding of our Eye Bank  
will be held on November 5, 2022, at the Constitution 
Center in Philadelphia. Contact the Eye Bank office at 
215-563-1679 for reservations. Clubs may want to send a 
representative or two to the Gala or take out an ad in sup-
port of your Eye Bank.  
 
The Golf Outing is August 29, 2022. It is not too late to 
register for this great event. Again, contact the Eye Bank 
directly to sign up. 
 
Sight Night may become Sight Morning. Plans are stilling 
be developed due to some administrative issues. We will 
let you know as soon as details can be worked out. 
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  LIONS  EYE BANK OF  DELAWARE VALLEY 
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  Lions Vision Research Foundation 

 

 

CHALLENGE GRANT FOR THE LVRF ENDOWMENT PROGRAM  

• The Pike Creek - Green Hills Lions Club has issued a Challenge Grant to all the Lions 
Clubs in Multiple District 22.  The Challenge Grant offers to match District Lion Clubs 
Contributions to LVRF Fund dollar for dollar up to a maximum challenge of $30,000.  The 
challenge period will start on September 1 and end on December 1, 2022.  

To make a donation, you can visit:  http://www.lionsvision.org/Donate/ 

 

 

http://www.lionsvision.org/Donate/
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REGION ONE 

CLUB HAPPENINGS 

Bellefonte Lions Club  

Brookside Lions Club 

 

Brookside Lions are having a Takeout Spaghetti Dinner on 
September 17th.  See flyer for more details in the bulletin.   

We made a donation to Lion Al O'Neill to help with his trips 
to Appalachia and gave some food for him to take to those in 
need.  

Lion President Catherine volunteered at the Eye Retreat for 
the Blind and Visually Impaired in North Carolina.  Pictured 
are the participants and Lion Catherine. 

We had 4 members attend the Banner transfer, 3 members 
participated in the 1st Cabinet meeting and 2 members 
participated in the Zoom Zone meeting. 

Our next dinner meeting is Monday, September 19th at the 
Rt. 40 Diner at 6:30pm. 

Everyone stay safe and healthy and hoping all have 
recovered from covid. 

The Bellefonte Lions Club, like most clubs, is not as 

busy during the summer months but         

         we did host the very successful Banner Transfer, 

drum line and all, on July 30, 2022.  

         Sorry, that some of the 157 Lions and Leos who 

attended came home with an  

         unwanted COVID guest including myself, PDG 

Ken Chew. For me it was my second,  

         less serious, sickness. The Bellefonte Lions 

Club also continued to do the monthly  

         Fresh Food Giveaway; although with the COVID 

outbreak, Lion Andy Shackelford and  

         I could not drive the truck to pick-up donated 

food at the Food Lion and Trader  

        Joe’s but DG Daniel Elkins stepped in a drove 

the BCC truck so that the event could  

        take place. 
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REGION ONE 

CLUB APPENINGS 

 

CLAYMONT LIONS CLUB 

CLAYMONT TOURS EYE BANK OF DELAWARE VALLEY! 
CELEBRATING 65 YEARS OF SERVICE 

On July 19th, 8 Claymont Lions toured the Lions Eye Bank of the Delaware 
Valley located in Philadelphia. We received a warm welcome from the staff 

who also shared a historical presentation on the Eye Bank.  

The Eye Bank has grown from one to two donors, in the early days, to approximate-
ly 1500 eye donations annually, allowing for the facilitation of over 1000 cornea 
transplants annually. The advancements in technology have allowed this to happen. 
Lions should be proud of how our donations are being managed. 

Attending the tour were: Lions Glenn and Gail Wil-
liams, Frazier Van Velsor, Harry Grandel, Bob and 
Fran Hershberger, Nancy Zaborowski , Sandy 
Pierson and Jerilyn from the LEBDV. 

 

Congratulations to the Claymont Lions Club for 2021-2022 District Recognitions  

PCT Dick Gackenbach – 100% Treasurer 
IPP  Glenn Williams – 100% President 

 (Also awarded the Ted Reiver Fellow Award)  
PCC Lee Bird – 100% Secretary 

 

 
 

     

Left to right:  Lions Steve & Elaine, 
Lisa, Frazier, Gail (President), Randy, 
Kirt, Dick, Bob, Carol, Fran, Bev, Betty 
Lou, Sandy, Don, Nolan, Gail Williams, 
Glenn, and Tom  

 



 

 24 

Together We Can...Grow Our Service  

REGION ONE 

CLUB APPENINGS 

 

CLAYMONT LIONS CLUB — CONTINUED 

The Claymont Club celebrates Lion Harry Grandel on 
his 100th Birthday on August 14, 2022.  Lion Harry joined 
the Claymont Lions Club on June 1, 1957 and is the oldest 
and longest serving member of the Club, maintaining a 
perfect attendance for over 50 years! He served as President 
from 1973-1974 and has received many awards such as the 
Progressive Melvin Jones Fellow, Ralph Helm Fellowship, 
Ted Reiver Fellowship, International President Appreciation 
and Life Membership in the DE Valley Eye Bank. Harry has 
served on and chaired many committees and was on the Board of Directors 
numerous times during his 65-year membership.  
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REGION ONE 

CLUB APPENINGS 

 

GLASGOW LIONS CLUB  

The Lions of Glasgow met last month to plan for the new Lion year.   
Committees were formed and discussion was held regarding 
upcoming events.   Eight Glasgow Lions attended the Banner 
Transfer in Dover.    We received recognition in the following 
Administrative awards categories: Communication, Visitation, 
Leadership and Attendance. And the following for Service Awards: 
Vision, Environment, Hunger Relief, Youth, Health and Community 
Services.     Lions Lucille Short and VDG Tommy Lu have attended 
the 22-D New Club Development meetings.   Five Glasgow Lions 
attended the recent Zone Meeting and several lions have registered 
for the PSTM meeting.      We had representation at the first cabinet 
meeting.  Three Lions attended the Delaware Lions Sight Team 
meeting.   VDG Tommy Lu & Lion Roy Palo attended the MD 22 
100th year anniversary celebration. 

  

 

The Glasgow Lions are currently preparing to sell Lemonade at 
Newark Community Day on Sept. 18.    On Sept. 14 the Vision 
Screening committee will be screening at a local day care.   2023 
Save Around Books have been ordered.    Plans are to sell 
Boscov coupons as well. 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

VDG Tommy Lu & Lion Roy Palo with 
International Lions President, Brian 
Sheehan, at the 22-D 100th year 
celebration. 

In Photos:   Eight Glasgow Lions attended 
the Banner Transfer and photo bombed by 
PDG Jim Minnich 

King  Lion Walter 
Johnson with our 
banner for the parade of 
banners. 
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New Castle Hundred Lions Club  

Even with the Summer Slow Down our Club remains very active. 
We participated in the Banner Transfer returning home with 7 out of 
11 with Covid. We also had a presence at National Night Out 
serving Hot Dogs and beverages. See pictures of these events. Our 
Club also was represented at the recent Zone and Membership 
Zoom meetings. We continue to provide DART Bus passes to the 
homeless plus volunteering at Hope Center, delivering meals on 
wheels and serve at Food Bank distribution sites. We are looking 
forward to a very active September with our major fund raiser, ART 
ON THE GREEN, on the 24th. It is time to come if you have never 
been. It is our 51st Show. See what you have been missing.  
 

WE SERVE 

 
 
 
    



 

 27 

Together We Can...Grow Our Service  

REGION ONE 

CLUB APPENINGS 

 

WILMINGTON GATEWAY LIONS CLUB  

Wilmington PAL Center students sent a thank you to PDG Jim 
Minnich for donating 20 Blue and Gold tickets to the Center. 

KL Geraldine Cochran, Lions Dianne Campbell-Taylor, Judy 
Morton and PDG Jim Minnich attended the Banner Transfer at 
the Modern Maturity Center on July 28th. 

We will be providing backpacks and school supplies to students 
in our community who attend the Wilmington PAL Center. 

We continue to provide hospital equipment to those in need. 

King Lion Geraldine Cochran, Lions Judy Morton and Dianne 
Campbell-Taylor attended  the MD22 Lions Centennial 
Celebration in Hunt Valley, Maryland on Saturday, August 13th. 
We took the Bus Tour to the Wilmer Eye Institute Lions Low 
Vision Center at Johns Hopkins Hospital in Baltimore City. We 
learned how the facility conducts research and rehabilitation 
through partnership with the Lions Vision Research Foundation 
(LVRF) which is a MD22 program and not supported by the other 
Districts. Wilmington Gateway donated over 200 pairs of used 
eyeglasses to the service projects. 

There will be no meeting in September due to the Labor Day 
Holiday and our October 6th meeting will be a joint meeting with 
Wilmington Manor at Wilmington Manor. 

Kl Geraldine Cochran, Lions Judy Morton & 
Dianne Campbell-Taylor at the Hunt Valley 
Hotel for the 100th Anniversary 

Kl Geraldine Cochran, Lions Judy Morton 
& Dianne Campbell-Taylor at the Lion 
Vision Research and Rehabilitation Center 

Kl Geraldine Cochran with their Banner 



 

 28 

Together We 

REGION TWO 

CLUB HAPPENINGS 

 

 

 

 

 

HARRINGTON LIONS CLUB 

Delaware State Fair – July 21 – July 30, 2022 –  

Each year our club provides shuttle transportation inside the Delaware State Fair for one of our biggest 
fundraisers.  The project is a large undertaking with many, many hours of planning and covering three 
(3) shuttles for 14-hour shifts per day.  Thank you to all of our members that were able to come out and 
work numerous shifts in the heat.  We also want to thank the other clubs for their assistance when we 
needed them!  A very special thank you to our Lion Kathy Taylor for many hours of scheduling, filling in 
open shifts and having all shifts covered!  (These are just a few of our DSF 2022 pictures) 

Roseann Margiotto & Jeannie Hastings  Mark & Lisa Cooper  

Charles Taylor & Jean Miller    Gary Miller & Kathy Taylor 

Thomas Hays   Sherry Clark & Ray Wright 



 

 29 

Together We 

REGION TWO 

CLUB HAPPENINGS 

 

 

 

 

 

HARRINGTON LIONS CLUB 

Annual Picnic Meeting – August 9, 2022 

We had a great time at our annual picnic meeting with lots of food and fellowship.  Mr. Justin Boyce was 
inducted as new member this night and we welcome him!  Our community service project this month was 
the collecting of school supplies for Lake Forest South Elementary.  Thank you to Charles & Kathy 
Taylor for hosting the picnic at your home. 

Upcoming Events for our Club 

Saturday, August 27, 2022 – Harrington Heritage Day.  Our club will be selling hot dogs, sodas/water, 
chips and baked goods.  We will also be promoting the Lions Club and recruiting new members.  Come 
out and see us! 

September 12, 2022 – Dinner Membership Meeting @ Rudy’s Restaurant, Harrington DE.  Meeting 
starts at 6:30 pm, but if you would like dinner please arrive around 6:00 pm. 

October 23, 2022 – Quarter Auction @ Harrington Moose Lodge.  See flier in fundraisers for more 
information. 
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MILFORD LIONS CLUB  

Philip Brown of Kody’s Kids provided the program at our July 28th dinner meeting.  For 22 years, Kody’s 
Kids has been inspiring preschool, kindergarten & elementary-age kids from all communities, 
circumstances and abilities to read & enhance their lives by learning healthy habits and kindness to 
others that will enrich & make a positive difference in their school years.   Club members supported the 
project by bringing in school supplies that are distributed by teacher & guidance personnel to students in 
need throughout the school year. 

The club worked at DE Turf, assisting with parking on July 12th & 13th.  A bit of a boost for our 
administrative funds.   

We continued to assist the food insecure by sending members to work at the Food Bank of Delaware’s 

Mobile Pantry held in Georgetown on July 18th.  
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FREDERICA SPRING CREEK LIONS CLUB 

 

 

 

Above left in the center of the picture is KL Sue Griffith clapping during the banner parade 

for the Artistic Force Drumline who provided the festive music before the start of the 

evening and during the parade of 22-D club banners. The middle picture is Lion Sheila 

Schieferstein receiving her 100% treasurer’s award. The picture on the right is our last 

year’s president Lion Judy Gilmore accepting our packet of achievement awards and the 

100% club award. Thirteen club members from Frederica Spring Creek attended this year’s 

Banner Transfer, and they were Lions Janet Brown, Bonnie Blades, Kay Bird, Mary and Roy 

Bookhultz, Cheri Bragg, Judy Gilmore, Sue and Dan Griffith, Cheryl Marrow, Melinda 

Robbins, Sheila Schieferstein and Sue Shore. Our club was recognized for the following: 

100% club, 100% secretary, 100% treasurer, and the 22D membership challenge award.   

  A few notable happenings from our August business zoom meeting are: 1. We will soon be 

placing our 6th bench in our community after collecting another 500 pounds of sheet 

plastic for Trex.  2. Our $$ for Service continues to be successful with 168 hours spent by 

many members helping, and, thus far, 832 raffle tickets have been sold.  Be sure to 

contact Lion Sheila Scheiferstein to buy tickets to help our club raise funds. First prize is 

$500 and second prize is $250.  3. Our guest speaker for our September dinner meeting 

will be coming to us from Caring Hearts Helping Hands, Inc, and our October meeting will 

be featuring our Spring Creek auction. If you want to learn more about this wonderful 

organization or join in for a fun auction, contact our secretary, Lion BJ Ryder to sign up for a 

visitation to our club.  
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CLAYTON LIONS CLUB 

 

 

Clayton Lions is still distributing eye glasses and hospital equipment.  
Seven of our members helped Harrington Lions with their fund raiser 
at the Fair by riding the interior shuttles as conductors so not one 
would fall off or jump on when the shuttle was moving. This month is 
our retreat/picnic at the Daniels’ house. The club continues to collect 
plastic and used eye glasses to be recycled.  Our next meeting will be 
the third Wednesday in September at the Smyrna Diner at 6:45. The 
speaker will be the Mayor of Smyrna. Robert Johnson. 

CAMDEN-WYOMING LIONS CLUB 

Camden- Wyoming Lions Club held a Fund  Raiser on July 23rd at Redners in Camden. 

  

           We will   have  a fund raiser on   Tuesday September 20th at Texas Roadhouse in Camden  

  

            from 4 til 9pm  
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LORD BALTIIMORE LIONS CLUB 

Special Olympics- 

The Lord Baltimore Lions held the first of two Cookouts for Special Olympic Student Athletes on 
Sunday, August 7 at Camp Barnes. Lions Scott & Kathy Brannan, Jack Bauer, Paul Bolton, John 
Monahan, Vince Whapham and Terry Elliott cooked the hamburgers and hot dogs that were served to 
about one hundred students. It was an enjoyable day for the LBLC members spending time with these 
wonderful kids and the staff and volunteers that work with them. 

The lions will return to Camp Barnes on Monday, August 15 for the second cookout and an opportunity 
to meet with a new group of Special Olympic Student Athletes. For information, please contact PDG 
Karl Gude at lionkarl@hotmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Medical Equipment Program- 

Our medical equipment loaner program continues to be very popular in our territory. We average 2-3 
deliveries or pickups every day.  In the late July-early August time frame we received $842.00 in 
donations from this program.  

We have a Lions' workday tentatively scheduled for September 10th to take inventory and re-organize 
our storage area.  

 

DE Food Bank- 

We continue to have two teams of LBLC Lions participating 
on different dates each month. On August 7th, we had 6 
Lions and two students working toward service hours 
participating. We created over 400 backpack lunches for 
children in need. Our next service date at the Bank is 
August 26th. We invite any other Club members to join us 
in Milford on that date.  

 

Lions in the News- see Public Relations l  

 

 

mailto:lionkarl@hotmail.com
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REHOBOTH BEACH LIONS CLUB 

The Rehoboth Beach Lions Club is not meeting during July and August but we have awarded $1,000 
scholarships to two recent Cape Henlopen High School graduates that can be renewed for up to four 
years. Throughout the summer we are selling raffle tickets for a $500 cash prize, and we have helped an 
individual obtain an eye exam and eyeglasses. We will resume our meetings at Fins Ale House in 
September on the second Wednesday of each month.  
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MILTON LIONS CLUB  

Milton Lions club is no longer in the Vendor Trailer business,  

the trailer has been sold to the Odd Fellows Lodge in Milton. 

 

We are busy selling our Gift card raffle tickets at Wednesday night 

concerts, other events in the town, and at local businesses. 

 

The train was busy for Milton's Town Night Out sponsored by the Milton Police. 

Over 200 riders. 

 

Five members attended the Banner Transfer on July 28th. 

 

Sweet Potatoes are growing. They have blossoms and we are busy keeping them weeded. 

Digging should be at the end of September. Same price this year $1.00 per pound. 

 

Pictures featuring our Lions of the Year Maurice McGrath and Melvin Jones Winner, Bob Crowell. 
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